                                 BATON ROUGE RADIO CONTROL CLUB

                                       JUNE, 2009 Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting was called to order at 7PM by President George Sexton. George opened the meeting by reporting on our close friend, Richard Mason. He is in Oshiner Hospital in Kenner. His condition was serious in that he has not been able to tolerate any solid food since his surgery two weeks ago. Vick has been in contact with  Richard’s wife for updates. We will be sending Richard a get well card signed by the crew.  

Secretary- Chris Timmins- read the minutes. They were approved.

Vice-President- Vic Jines was absent. President George reported that the combination of Cub & Family Day was a huge success. 60 pilots came out. 13 Cub planes were on the runway and 7 made it in the air at one time. George provided 10 gliders and the children had a good time flying them. The deserts provided by the wives was superb.

Treasurer- David Magee was absence. Magee  provided a written report that was read by President Sexton that our bank account has a balance of $1,528.16. As of tonight we have 53 paid members. It was approved.

Safety- Joe reported that our shirt tails should be tucked into our pants. A pilot had his shirt tails sucked into the rotating blades trying to start a plane engine. Another incident was reported when a pilot was at a field, by himself, and was injured. This individual was able to control his bleeding, call for help on his phone and was taken for treatment.   

Equipment  Maintenance- Karl Boggs was absence. The gate location has not been finalized.  

Field Maintenance- Blackie said the field is in good shape.  

Web Master- Richard Mason is recuperating from surgery. Vic Jines will be using an old cooking list that was still on his computer to forward club news.   

Event Coordinator- Lee Boutwell was absent, but President George handed out a list of up-coming club events. Volunteers are needed to assist the June 20th Fun Scale ( sport scale) and July 25,26 IMAC Big Bird Competition to be handled by Mel & Tommy. Assistance is needed. 

There was talk about pouring a 3” slab for the impound area. Suggestions were also made to install concrete flag stones on top of the ground. 

NEW BUSINESS:

Secretary Timmins let the club know that the flight of a small electric plane called “Wings Across America” will be coming to our club field on May 23, 2009. The plane arrived, pictures was taken of all who flew the plane.  The pictures will be forwarded.

Mickey Genre attended the Joe Noll Fly-in. He brought back pictures on his lap top. All really enjoyed the show.

The meeting adjourned at 8PM

Chris Timmins, Secretary. 

